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| am pleased to present the report of the Land Registry
Trading Fund for the financial year ending 31 March 2017.

The Hong Kong property market rebounded in the second
quarter of 2016 and turned exuberant in the third quarter of
the year. The market cooled off notably after the
Government’s introduction of a further round of demand-side
management measures in early November 2016 and the US
interest rate hike in December 2016. While there were sharp
fluctuations through the year, as compared to 2015/16, the
total number of documents registered and searches of land
registers increased by 5.1% and 5.4% respectively. Our
business turnover and profit registered an increase of 5.7%
to $409.1 million and 8.9% to $42.3 million respectively,
mainly due to an increase in business volume. The Land
Registry Trading Fund achieved a financial return on fixed
assets of 8.1% in 2016/17, which was higher than the target
rate of 6.9% per annum set by the Financial Secretary.
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Underpinning our solid business performance is our
continued commitment in providing quality service and
exploring new business for our customers. During the year,
we exceeded all the targets set in our performance pledges
and implemented various functional enhancements to our
IRIS Online Services. In addition, we have in consultation
with the Hong Kong Monetary Authority extended the e-Alert
Service with modified features to the Authorised Institutions
(Als) under the Banking Ordinance (Cap. 155) since February
2017 to facilitate its implementation of a supervisory
requirement on Als for managing credit risks in mortgage
lending. With the consent of the property owners, the Als
subscribing to the Service will receive electronic naotifications
from us when further charge/mortgage documents in respect
of the properties mortgaged to the Als concerned are lodged
for registration in the Land Registry. We will continue to
enhance the e-Alert Service in the light of feedback from our
customers.

Another key aspect of our work is the development and
implementation of a title registration system in Hong Kong.
We have been working closely and exchanging views with
stakeholders on the revised proposals for rectification and
indemnity provisions, the options for bringing existing land
under title registration and the proposal of implementing title
registration on new land first. While continuing the exchange
of views with stakeholders on the outstanding issues, we will
conduct a study of the latest developments regarding title
registration legislation and good practices being adopted in
several overseas common law jurisdictions in order to
enhance our proposals as necessary.

Looking forward, despite our stable performance in 2016/17,
challenges abound. The uncertain global and local economic
conditions as well as the pace of US interest rate
normalisation will continue to be the major factors affecting
the property market. Although our business performance is
susceptible to the external economic environment, we
remain committed to delivering the best services to the
public. | would like to take this opportunity to thank my
colleagues for another year of excellent work and to express
my gratitude for the unfailing support from our partners and
customers.

Ms Doris CHEUNG, JP
Land Registrar
General Manager, Land Registry Trading Fund

£33 ANNUAL REPORT
2016-17

7





